
gathering platform. Following conversations with AALL Leadership, the Executive Board crafted  language 

t h a t  d o e s  n o t  e n d o r s e  A L L S t A R ,  b u t  r e f l e c t s  t h e  s t a t i s t i c s  c o m m i t t e e ’ s  r e c o m m e n d a t i o n  a n d  t h e  v o t e  o f  

t h e  A L L - SIS membership to recommend ALLStAR as a statistics gathering platform.   

As part of the ALL - SIS s trategic plan, we looked for opportunities to collaborate with other S p e c i a l  I n t e r e s t  

S e c t i o n s .  W e  c o m m u n i c a t e d  e x t e n s i v e l y  w i t h  t h e  Technical S e r v i c e s  S p e c i a l  I n t e r e s t  S e c t i o n  and the 

Repositories Caucus regarding  t h e  US News/HeinOnline faculty scholarship impact report  that was 

announced over the winter . ALL - SIS j o i n e d  t h e  G o v e r n m e n t  L a w  L i b r a r i e s  S p e c i a l  I n t e r e s t  S e c t i o n  i n  t h e i r  

mentorship program, providing a platform for those seeking mentors or mentees to do so based on 

specific skills ets . ALL - SIS  also collaborated with the  Research Instruction &  Patron Services Special Interest 

S e c t i o n , Penn State Law, and Georgia State University College of Law to sponsor a  T e a c h  t h e  T e a c h e r  

conference in the spring.  

As another initiative under the strategic plan, t he Executive Board began to review the ALL - SIS committee 

structure . Amanda Runyon began a review of our committees and plans to convene a task force to review 

them formally in the next fiscal year.  

T h e  E x e c u t i v e  B o a r d  w o r k e d  w i t h  t h e  S I S  L o c a l  A r r a n g e m e n t s  Committee and the Programs Committee 

to provide an interesting and thoughtful set of activities at the AALL annual meeting in Washington, DC. 

T h e  A L L - SIS sponsored program this year was “Hungry, Hungry Hypos: Designing Raw Materials for 

P r o b l e m - Based Inst ruction,” presented by Scott Vanderlin, Student Services Librarian at the University at 

Chicago d’Angelo Law Library, and Clare Willis, Research and Instructional Services Librarian at the 

Northwestern Pritzker School of Law. The panel also included Jonath an Diehl, Senior Blended Learning 



for A Bibliography of Littleton’s Tenures as an Archetype for the Study of Early English Legal Printing, 37 
LEGAL REF. SERV. Q. 38 (2018). I-Wei Wang, Reference Librarian at the University of California Berkeley Law 
Library, was granted the ALL-SIS Outstanding Service Award for her tenure as the editor of the ALL-SIS 
Newsletter. Michael Widener, Rare Book Librarian at the Yale Law School Lillian Goldman Library, was 
awarded the ALL-SIS Publication Award along with his co-author Christopher Platts, of the Alexey von 
Schippe Gallery, University of Connecticut, Avery Point, for their exhibition catalogue Representing the 
Law in the Most Serene Republic: Images of Authority from Renaissance Venice. Anne Klinefelter, Director 
of the Law Library and Professor of Law at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, was awarded 
the Frederick Charles Hicks award for Outstanding Contributions to Academic Law Librarianship. Deborah 
Heller, Acting Director of the Law Library at the Elisabeth Haub School of Law at Pace University, was 
awarded the Active Member Stimulus Grant in the amount of $1,000. Ashley Sundin, Head of Public 


